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Individuals interested in the 

File: 07-LA-SR-110 (PM 25.78/3059) 
EA: 33150/EFIS: 0716000231 

SR.:.110 Arroyo Seco Parkway Safety 
and Operational Improvement Project 

Notice o_f Scoping/Initiation of Studies 

This is to advise you that the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) is formally 
initiating studies to enhance safety along a 4.81-mile segment on Arroyo Seco Parkway (SR 110) 
between the Figueroa Street off-ramp (PM 25.78) and Orange Grove Avenue (PM 30.59) in the 
cities of Los Angeles and South Pasadena, California. The following alternatives are being 
proposed: Alternative I: No Build Alternative, Alternative 2: Hard Shoulder Running, 
Alternative 3: Dynamic Flex Lane, Alternative 4: Speed Reduction, and Alternative 5: Two-Lane 
Option (alternatives are described-~ the attached Notice of Preparation (NOP). 

' . ' ' ;,, 

As a result o(the Preliminary Enviropmental Analysis Report (PEAR), an Environmental Impact 
Report/Envirdnrtrental Assessment will be prepared to evaluate any potential environmental 
impacts pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA)and the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). Caltrans is the lead agency under CEQA and NEPA. 
During the course of the environmental study, Caltrans will work closely with the public to 
assure that public comments and reasonable alternativ~s are considered. We welcome any 
comments or suggestions you may have concerning this proposed project. 

Please send your comments by October 24, 2019 to: 

Kelly"Ewing-Toledo, Supervising Environmental Planner 
Division of Environmental Planning 
California Department of Trap.sportation, District 7 
100 South Main Street, MS 16A 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

or via e-mail at SRI lOArroyoSecoEA33l50@arellanoassociates.com. 

•provide a safe, sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system 
to enhance California's economy and livability" 
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A Public Scoping Meeting will be held on Monday, September 30, 2019, from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 
p.m. at the following location: 

Ramona Hall Community Center 
4580 N Figueroa St 
Los Angeles, CA 90065 

All comments received will become part of the project record and will provide valuable input to 
our environmental and design personnel. If you have any questions, please contact Jason Roach 
at (213) 897-0357. Thank you for your interest in this important transportation study. 

SinGerely, 

~J~ 
C~i RONALD KOSINSKI 

Deputy District Director, Division of Environmental Planning 
Department of Transportation, District 7 

Enclosure: Notice of Preparation 
Project Area Map GovemoteOfficeotPluning& Research 
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